
 www.aspebos.org         1             www.aspe.com 

THE AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PLUMBING ENGINEERS 

ASPENEWS 
 

1973  -  THE BOSTON CHAPTER  -  2008 

A.S.P.E. - P.O. Box 111, East Walpole, MA 02032 - Vol. 36, Issue 4 

 

 

 

 

TM 

 

Where Quality and Professionalism 
are an every day standard! 

Chapters are not authorized to speak for the Society 

 

WHAT’S IN THIS ISSUE 

 

 Presidents Report    2 
 

Membership Report    2 
 

Technical Report    3 
 

Legislative Report          Insert 
 

Long Beach  Pictures    5 
 

Gene Sullivan Article   6 
  

Calendar                 Insert 
 

Mini Table-Top Product Display Info        Insert 

 
  Society email   aspehq@aol.com 

 

  Society Website   www.aspe.com 
 

Boston Chapter Website  www.aspebos.org 

 

Next Meeting 
 

Tuesday,  December 9th,  2008 
 

Please Remember  

to bring your donation for 

TOYS FOR TOTS  
to this meeting. Info on page 7  

The Lantana, Randolph, MA 

 
MAIN PROGRAM 

 

CSI Specification Changes & Updates 

Joint Meeting With ASHRAE 
 

GUEST SPEAKER 
 

Robb Wilkerson, Principal of Wil-Spec 

 
PROGRAM SCHEDULE 

 
 

Social Hour     5:00 – 6:00 

Dinner      6:00 – 7:00 

Chapter Business    6:45 – 7:00 

Speaker / Technical Session  7:00 – 8:30 

 

MENU 
 

New England Clam Chowder, Grilled Club Cut Sirloin 

& Brownie a la Mode 

 

MEETING RESERVATIONS 
 

$30.00 Reservation / $40.00 W/O Reservation 

“FREE” with sign up of New Member 

$15.00 off if you bring a Guest 
Please reserve by FRIDAY, December 5, 2008 
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     Membership News 
 

             New Members 

 

 It is my pleasure to welcome the following new member to the Boston Chapter: 
 

 James Scales, Jr. Vanderweil Engineers Boston, MA Associate 
 

 As a new Associate member, James will receive a Boston Chapter Plumbing Designer 

“Tool bag”, filled with an assortment of plumbing “tools” that come in handy both out at the job 

site as well as back in the office.  The tools have been generously donated by the Affiliate mem-

bers of the Chapter.  Also, as a new member, the first Boston Chapter monthly meeting you 

attend will be free of charge.  

 

New Membership Renewal Bylaw 
 

 As I indicated in my previous report, there was a proposed bylaw change at the 2008 

Convention in Long Beach last month that effects everyone’s annual membership renewal.  The 

proposed bylaw change, as passed by a majority of the Delegates in attendance, basically al-

lows Society to send out a membership renewal notice earlier, and effectively eliminates the 

three month “grace period” extended after the membership anniversary date.  

 The new policy will allow Society to send out the first membership renewal invoice 

three months prior to a member’s anniversary (renewal) date.  A second notice will go out the 

following month, with a third and final notice will be sent one month after that.  If the dues pay-

ment is not received prior to a member’s anniversary date, their membership will expire on the 

anniversary date, and they will be removed from the Society and chapter rosters.  No further 

grace period allowed.  

 In the interest of helping to eliminate expiring memberships within the Boston Chap-

ter, we will begin contacting chapter members before they become delinquent.  The hope is that 

if we send you a friendly email stating you will soon be receiving a membership renewal invoice 

from Society, you will hopefully be more diligent in returning it promptly.  In the end, it will make 

life a little easier for everyone involved, and that’s a good thing.  

 

By John Callahan, CPD,  V.P. Memb., Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

    President 

    Fredrick S. Neth, CPD 

    Cosentini Associates 
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    V. P. Technical 

    James Polando, PE, CPD 

    WSP  Flack + Kurtz 
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    V. P. Legislative 

     Manuel B. Garcia, PE, CPD 
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    John Callahan 
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    e-mail:  johnc@jhpokorny.net 

 

    Treasurer 

    Richard Pokorny 

    J. H. Pokorny Associates 

    Tel:  (781) - 762 - 2661 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  richp@jhpokorny.net 

 

    Administrative Secretary 

    Paul Galvin 

    George Fischer Sloane, Inc. 

    Tel:  (501) - 658 - 1115 

    e-mail:paul.galvin@georgfischer.com 

 

    Corresponding Secretary 

    Patrick J. Haney 

    W. P. Haney Company 

    Tel:  (508) - 238 - 2030 

    Fax:  (508) - 238 - 8353 

    e-mail:  phaney656@aol.com 

 

    ASPENEWS Editor 

    Dawn Pokorny 

    Tel:  (508) - 520 - 0133 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  dawnp@jhpokorny.net 

 

    Education Chairman 

    Al Marzullo PE, CPD 

    The Marzullo Group  

    Tel:  (617) - 331 - 8714 

    Fax:  (617) - 591 - 2086 

    e-mail:  al@marzullo.com 

 

    Website Chairman 

    Denis J. Perreault 

    Arcane Corporation 

    Tel:  (508) - 369 - 4717 

    e-mail:  denis@arcanecorp.com 

 

    Board of Governors 

    Chairman - Al Marzullo PE, CPD 
 

    Members 

    Joseph A. Vela, Sr., CPD 

    William F. Hughes, CPD 
         

    Affiliate Liaison 

    Tom J. Farrell 

    Tel:  (781) - 344 - 1988 

President’s Report 
 

                 ASPE Convention Update: 
 

 Your Boston Chapter delegation all were in attendance in Long Beach, dutifully attended 

the ASPE business meetings, and represented the chapter well.  Their engaging attitude, focus on 

the purpose of the meetings, and representation of the Boston Chapter was evident and clear.  As 

with every convention, the Boston Chapter is recognized by their presence and representation of 

our Chapter.  I thank them for their time, efforts and sincere actions to make ASPE and the Boston 

Chapter a better organization. 

 The By-Law changes varied in importance from being simple housekeeping items, to 

hotly contested and controversial.  The housekeeping items that passed included removal of the 

CIPE designation from the By-Law language, to voting practices at future conventions, to separat-

ing the Society Secretary and Treasurer positions (a requirement of the Law).  The hotly contested 

revision to eliminate the Chapter dues rebates by Society met with enough resistance during de-

bate, that it’s proponent withdrew the proposed by-law change before it was called for a vote! 

There were numerous proposals submitted by the Northern California Chapter that were attempts 

to mandate Society actions for communication to Chapters.  These were considered so restrictive 

that Society Officers would not be able to comply, and therefore be non-compliant with the By-

laws.  The discussion was lively and spirited, and although all of the proposals went down to de-

feat, a clear message was sent to the Society BOD that their past communication frequency is not 

adequate, and that they need to do a better job of informing the Chapters of their policies and 

practices. 

 On the Society election front, there was a significant move by the overall delegation, to 

vote for change.  Julius Ballanco, and Norman Parks were the only two positions (other than Re-

gional Directors) that were not contested.  The push for change unfortunately un-seated our own 

Bill Hughes from the VP. Education position.  The new ASPE Board members are posted on the 

Society web-site, and they should be congratulated, and need our support to succeed. 

 

Ramblings: 
 

 As we close out another year, I am reminded that we all have a lot to be thankful for. Be 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Technical Report 
 

Joint meeting with ASHRAE December 9th 
 

 We are quickly approaching the end of an-

other year.  We will be inaugurating a new President, and 

working to help all of you plan for the future. 

 We have a great presentation planned for the De-

cember 9th meeting, and it proves to be a great topic for our 

annual joint meeting with our colleagues from ASHRAE.  We 

have Robb Wilkerson, Principal of Wil-Spec, of Lynnfield, MA. 

Wil-Spec is an independent specification consultancy, and 

serves a large number of Architectural firms in the Boston 

area, many of which are probably very familiar to you.  Wil-

Spec was founded 18 years ago, and has a great portfolio of 

projects to their credit.  These range from corporate and com-

mercial to hospital work, public and private sector projects. 
 

Some of the areas that Robb is expected to cover include: 

 Broad-Scope sections versus narrow scope (Why, value) 

 Why the change to the 49? Division format from 16. 

 Effects of format change on engineering sections. 

 Massachusetts Filed Sub-Bid considerations. 

 Industry trends from Arch firm to Arch firm? 

 Classic do’s and don’ts in specifications. 

 Three Part rules (don’t put installation language in Part 

 2), don’t specify products in Part 1. 

 Where should the BMS controls get specified in the 16 

 Division Format, Division 17? 

 Specific words/language to avoid (may, should, will, etc.) 

 

Please bring your questions, and ask the expert….. 

Hope to see you all in attendance at this meeting. 
 

By James Polando, PE, CPD, V.P. Technical 

  
The Spencer Turbine Company 
 

      Manufacturer’s of:  
 

 UL-Listed Hermetic Natural Gas Boosters 

 Central Vacuum Systems for Housekeeping,   
   Oral, and Surgical Laser Smoke Evacuation 

 

 Represented by: Environmental Air Specialties   
    P.O. Box 541 – Grafton, MA 01519 
    p: 508-839-6157 – f:  508-839-4431 
     www.easne.com     
 

 Maurice Brodeur – Sales/Engineering    
 Cell: 508-958-6346 – mbrodeur@easne.com     

 

 

 

 2009 Boston Chapter  
Product Show and Seminars 

 

The Product Show will be in November of 2009.  
Frank Teebagy, Chair, Paul Taylor Deputy Chair,  

and Nancy Bonetti, Vendor Chair  
are forming the committee.  

The Committee will be meeting in January.  
All interested members should contact  

Frank at 617-494-9090, 
Paul at 508-230-0260 or Nancy at 781389-2060. 

 

PLUMBING MUSEUM COMES TO  

WATERTOWN, MASS. 
 
The new museum will be located in a building at the 

J.C. Cannistraro Company. 
The Grand Opening will be schedule soon. 

Visit the website at 
 

www.theplumbingmuseum.org 



 www.aspebos.org         4             www.aspe.com 

 
 

Fax: 978-749-3183 
e-mail:  AJackman@rdkimball.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Richard D. Kimball Company, Inc. has specialized for over 100 years in 
providing high-quality HVAC, Plumbing, Fire Protection, and Electrical 
design engineering services. Today we deliver MEP/FP and 
telecommunications design, systems commissioning and building 
management support services to some of New England’s leading 
businesses and institutions.  
 

Fire Protection Engineers and Designers 

Plumbing Engineers and Designeers  
Boston, Andover and New Brunswick, NJ 

 

Duties include the survey of existing engineering systems, performing 
hydraulic calculations, writing specifications, and performing code research 

on a number of concurrent projects. Candidate will also be coordinating with 
other engineering disciplines as needed.   
 

A 4-year engineering degree is preferred along with 1-5 years relevant 
experience designing plumbing and/or fire protection plans and 
specifications. A solid understanding of hydraulic calculations is needed 
along with background in AutoCAD Rev 2004 or above.  Also requires 

knowledge of Massachusetts Codes and NFPA Standards. Must possess 
excellent written and oral communication skills. 
 
We offer a comprehensive benefits package which includes HMO Blue 
Health Insurance, Dental, 401(k), Profit Sharing, Short-Term and Long-Term 
Disability Insurance, Tuition Reimbursement, Flextime, Life Insurance, 
Bonus Opportunities, and more.  Interested applicants should apply online at 

www.rdkengineers.com/careers or mail or fax resume to: 
 

Richard D. Kimball Company, Inc. 
Human Resources 

200 Brickstone Square, Andover, MA  01810-1488 
careers@rdkengineers.com 

Phone 978-296-6315 Fax 978-296-6316 

Andover, MA 

Boston, MA 

New Brunswick, NJ 

 

 

 

 

 

 Residential 

 Commercial 
 
 

 Institutional 

 Healthcare 
 

David Gooding, Inc., 173 Spark Street, Brockton, MA 02302 
1-800-836-3441 or (508) 894-2000 / Fax: 508-894-2005 / www.goodingd.com 

For all of your faucet needs 

 

Alfred Steele Scholarship  

Deadline Announced 
 

The deadline for applications for the ASPE Alfred 

Steele Scholarship is January 31, 2009. It is lim-

ited to ASPE members and their immediate fami-

lies. Applicants must be a full-time student in col-

lege, university, or technical school; have main-

tained a minimum overall GPA of 3.0 on a 4.0 

scale, or its equivalent; plan to attend a college, 

university, or technical school on a full-time basis 

as of the fall or summer semester of 2009; and 

be enrolled in a school or program of engineer-

ing. Or, applicants can be a high school student 

who graduates as of June 2009; has maintained 

a minimum overall GPA of 3.0 on a 4.0 scale, or 

its equivalent; has been officially accepted by 

and plans to matriculate into a college, univer-

sity, or technical school on a full-time basis; and 

be enrolled in a school or program of engineer-

ing. Download forms at www.aspe.org and submit 

upon completion to Stacey A. Kidd at 

skidd@aspe.org or mail to the address listed on 

the application. 

http://www.aspe.org
mailto:skidd@aspe.org
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Fax: 978-749-3183 
e-mail:  AJackman@rdkimball.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Richard D. Kimball Company, Inc. has specialized for over 100 years in 
providing high-quality HVAC, Plumbing, Fire Protection, and Electrical 
design engineering services. Today we deliver MEP/FP and 
telecommunications design, systems commissioning and building 
management support services to some of New England’s leading 
businesses and institutions.  
 

Fire Protection Engineers and Designers 

Plumbing Engineers and Designeers  
Boston, Andover and New Brunswick, NJ 

 

Duties include the survey of existing engineering systems, performing 
hydraulic calculations, writing specifications, and performing code research 

on a number of concurrent projects. Candidate will also be coordinating with 
other engineering disciplines as needed.   
 

A 4-year engineering degree is preferred along with 1-5 years relevant 
experience designing plumbing and/or fire protection plans and 
specifications. A solid understanding of hydraulic calculations is needed 
along with background in AutoCAD Rev 2004 or above.  Also requires 

knowledge of Massachusetts Codes and NFPA Standards. Must possess 
excellent written and oral communication skills. 
 
We offer a comprehensive benefits package which includes HMO Blue 
Health Insurance, Dental, 401(k), Profit Sharing, Short-Term and Long-Term 
Disability Insurance, Tuition Reimbursement, Flextime, Life Insurance, 
Bonus Opportunities, and more.  Interested applicants should apply online at 

www.rdkengineers.com/careers or mail or fax resume to: 
 

Richard D. Kimball Company, Inc. 
Human Resources 

200 Brickstone Square, Andover, MA  01810-1488 
careers@rdkengineers.com 

Phone 978-296-6315 Fax 978-296-6316 

Andover, MA 

Boston, MA 

New Brunswick, NJ 

 

 

L O N G   B E A C H   2 0 0 8  
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ASK THE ARCHITECT ? 

We have a few questions and we are looking for 

more…..What have you got??? 
 

Do you have a question about why Architects have a very different approach to things than engineers do? 

Do you want to know what makes them tick? 

Do you want to know why Architects think engineers are overpaid and underworked? 

Do you want to know how to solidify a relationship with an Architect? 

Do you want to know why Architects are the prime consultant and the Engineers are not? 

 

Well now is your chance……………………...Please submit your questions to “ASK THE ARCHITECT” 

c/o dawnp@jhpokorny.net, and get the answer from our panel of Architects. 

 

The Boston Chapter of ASPE has privilege of hosting a column, Ask the Architect. We will submit all appropri-

ate questions to our panel of Architects, and will post the questions and responses in a later edition of the 

newsletter. We have a small group of Architects (to remain nameless) that have agreed to field questions 

from engineers with the idea of building a better understanding of what makes Architects different that engi-

neers. The idea is to form better relationships, based on a better understanding of each other. 
 

This forum, and the exchange, does not represent any Architectural or Engineering group or society. 
 

This promises to be fun and educational.  You may not like some of the answers, but candid dialog is what 

this is about. You can identify yourself, or remain anonymous, as you elect.  Please submit your questions, 

and get involved in what should be an enjoyable exchange between professionals. 

it family, friends, or the right to speak freely, we are individu-

als that aspire to improve and make our futures better than 

our pasts. I ask you all to think about the future during the 

Holidays, and how you can make that future better, and help 

to support those who extend themselves on behalf of others.  

This is a very rewarding endeavor, and although considered by 

some to be thankless, it’s value cannot be overstated.  As a 

member of ASPE, and particularly the Boston Chapter, I have 

been able to accomplish more because of others that put 

fourth that extra effort on behalf of their ASPE colleagues. I  

thank them all. My sincere thanks (to the most recent in a 

long line of exceptional individuals) goes to Bill Hughes for his 

tireless efforts on behalf of us and our profession! 

 

New Society Recognition: 
 

 I am delighted to announce the formation of a new 

designation of member that was created at the convention 

that recognizes those individuals for their significant and un-

wavering contributions to, and support of, ASPE.  The Board of 

Directors announced the formation of “Fellow”, as a recogni-

tion of those individuals who exemplify the spirit of ASPE, and 

have made significant contributions to ASPE by their involve-

ment and actions.  I am delighted to be able to report that 

“Frank G. Teebagy, PE, FASPE” was inducted into this illustri-

ous group, along with the Society founding fathers, and other 

un-selfish, and long-term contributors.  Please join me in con-

gratulating Frank for being included in this group, and for his 

continuous and out-spoken support of ASPE.   
 

 

By Frederick Neth, CPD, President, Boston Chapter ASPE 

(Continued from page 2) 

 

 

Gene Sullivan 
 

 

 A. Eugene Sullivan, 77, formerly of 

Medford, died on Tuesday, November 11, 

2008.  Gene was an engineer at R.W. Sul-

livan for over 45 years.  And during that 

time was a long time supporter and pro-

moter of ASPE for his employees.  He 

earned the Firm of the Year honors from 

ASPE in recognition of his years of support  

and activity by his employees in ASPE. 

 

 Gene is survived by his wife Rose-

mary A. (Kieran) Sullivan; his daughter, 

Maura A. Blanchard; two sons, Mark J. Sul-

livan and Paul D. Sullivan; four grandchil-

dren; two brothers; three sisters; and 

many nieces and nephews.   

mailto:dawnp@pokorny.net
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AHA Consulting Engineers, Inc. located in  
Lexington, MA has positions available in the  
Plumbing Department for Designer and a Project Engineer.  
 
We offer competitive salary, comprehensive medical &  
dental insurance, life and disability insurance, 401K, tuition 
reimbursement and flexible hours. 
  
 
 

Email your resume to: jobs@aha-engineers.com 
 
 
 
AHA Consulting Engineers, Inc.  
10 Maguire Road, Suite 121, 
Lexington, MA 02421 
Fax: 781 372-3100 

 

T   O   Y   S       F   O   R       

T   O   T   S 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ASPE – Boston Chapter Will Be Collecting  

Again This Year for Toys for Tots. 
 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE FOR A CHILD THIS 

HOLIDAY SEASON 

 
Please Bring Your  

New Unwrapped 

Children's Toy or Gift to 

The December 9th Meeting. 
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Plumbing & Fire Protection Designer 
Designer with 4-8yrs experience specializing in plumbing  
systems on Residential, Institutional, retail, and corporate pro-
jects. 

 
Responsibilities: 
Plumbing design engineer on multiple projects from schematic  
through construction phases. Complete designs with little su-
pervision 
Coordinate project work between design trades. Field obser-
vation and documentation skills necessary. 

 
Qualifications/Experience: 
Strong communication skills, ability to work in a fast-paced 
environment with multiple deadlines. CDP, CET a plus 
Proficiency in Microsoft Office, Outlook and AutoCAD, Hydrau-
lic Calculation Preparation experience is preferred. 

 
We offer competitive salary, benefits, 401K, tuition reimburse-
ment, profit sharing and commission opportunities, and much 
more.  

 
 
Contact:    www.cubellis.com 
Alicia Calascibetta   281 Summer Street 
Sr. Corporate Recruiter  Boston, MA 02210 
recruiter@cubellis.com  Fax#:617.830.0608 

The Fire Pump Testing Company 
 

Evaluation, Testing and Certification of Fire Suppression Systems 

Fire Pump Testing, Standpipe Testing and Building Commissioning 

Hydrant Flow Testing and Water Supply Analysis 
Residential and Commercial System Installation and Service 

Fire Protection Design and Engineering - System Hydraulic Analysis 

 
                                                   Tel: (617) 971-0700 

                                                        Fax: (617) 524-7171 

Cell: (617) 592-4236 

11 Varney Street                     http: //www.thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Boston, MA 02130-4109       Email: tom@thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Thomas Duross CPD         Member: ASPE, NFPA, AFSA, FCCCHR, BBB 

KIRSCHNER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
8 Abbey Lane, PO Box 312 

Middleboro, MA 02346-0312 

Tel: 800-752-1588 Fax: 508-947-0850 

www.kirschnerassociates.com 

 

PATTERSON-KELLEY 

AMERIDEX PHX  WENDLAND TANK 

RITE BOILERS NATCO HEATERS 

SECURITY CHIMNEYS 

Frank Teebagy, Elected to the  

Kenneth G. Wentink ASPE College of Fellows  
 

 At the ASPE convention held in Long Beach Califor-

nia, Frank Teebagy was one of twenty ASPE members 

elected to the first class to the Kenneth G. Wentink, Ameri-

can Society of Plumbing Engineers, College of Fellows.  Soci-

ety President Julius Ballanco, announced the recipients at 

the convention banquet at the Hyatt hotel October 28, 

2008. Each Fellow received a lapel pin with the ASPE logo 

and College of Fellows and will receive a ring with the same 

logo. The other recipients were Julius Ballanco, Chicago 

Chapter; Russell Calderwood, Cent Florida Chapter; Estaban 

Carbello, E. Michigan Chapter; Donald Dickerson, LA Chap-

ter; David Dexter, Cent Ohio Chapter; Philip French, Central 

NY Chapter; Robert Herr, Central NY Chapter; Frank Heine, 

Central NY Chapter; Peter Johnson, Denver Chapter; Calvin 

Laws, San Francisco Chapter; Gary Mahoney, Nashville 

Chapter; Stephen "Gerry" McDanal, Alabama Chapter;  

Michael Olsen, Phoenix Chapter; William O'Donnell,  

Philadelphia Chapter; Donald Sampler, Atlanta Chapter;  

Edward Saltzberg, LA Chapter; J Joe Scott, St Louis Chapter; 

Anthony Stutes, Greenville, SC Chapter;  and Patrick 

Whitworth, Greenville, SC Chapter. Kenneth G. Wentink, as 

an ASPE member and Past Society and Research Founda-

tion President always demonstrated dynamic leadership, 

astute judgment, providing guidance and positive direction 

in fulfilling his terms as President. Past President Wentink 

passed away April 13, 2008. He was a friend, a mentor and 

a great person. 

mailto:recruiter@cubellis.com
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FREE DINNER  

AT NEXT  

ASPE MEETING 
 

Be one of the first two people to email the  

answers to the following questions to: 

richp@jhpokorny.net  
 

And get a FREE DINNER at the  

December Meeting 
 
 
 

1. Who from the Boston Chapter  

was given the distinguished title of  

Fellow by ASPE National? 

 

2. Why are we collecting  

Children’s Toys at the  

December Meeting? 
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A.S.P.E. 

P.O. Box 111 

East Walpole, MA  02032 

Tuesday 

9th 

December 

 

Next  

Event Send to: 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

TM 
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From: 

Dale L. Powell 
Regional Manager 
 

Copper Development Association Inc. 

P.O. Box 6687  
Harrisburg, PA 17112-0687 
Tel: (717) 533-0353   
Fax: (717) 533-1688 
dpowell@cda.copper.org 
www.copper.org 

 

CDA is a not-for-profit trade association 
that serves as the market development 
and engineering services arm of the cop-
per and brass industry in the United 
States.  CDA is your source for informa-
tion related to copper and copper  alloys. 

     

 

    

   

  

 

SLOAN VALVE CO. • HALSEY W. TAYLOR CO. • LEONARD VALVE CO. 
WATER SAVER • GUARDIAN • GEORGE FISCHER 

JUST • ACORN • MIFAB • CHRONOMITE 

 
 

J.H. POKORNY ASSOCIATES 
 
 
      
     1502 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY           TEL (781) 762-2661 
     NORWOOD, MA 02062           FAX (781) 762-5949 
     www.jhpokorny.net                        info@jhpokorny.net 


